
month’s newsletter goes to press, we will 

have celebrated “Trunk or Treat.” But 

wait, there’s more! November will see St. 

Andrew’s celebrating our first Spanish 

worship service. We will recognize our 

veterans during the November 9th week-

end services. Stewardship Commitment 

Sunday is also on November 9th, when 

we present our Pledge gifts as a sign of 

our faithfulness. Thanksgiving soon fol-

lows, when we continue to walk in faith. 

We thank God for his blessings on us this 

year, and pray for guidance for the vestry 

as we prepare next year’s budget 

through your stewardship gifts. 

Speaking of our Vestry, at our general 

meeting in January we will be voting on 4 

openings plus 1 alternate position on the 

Vestry. It is very rewarding to serve and 

work together with your fellow members 

for the good of St. Andrew’s. If you could 

or would be able to serve, please re-

spond positively when asked by an out-

going member. You can also contact any 

Vestry member. We will need to formu-

late our list by November 15th. Current 

members you could contact are: Betty Jo 

McCann, Ester Marion, Harry Calderbank, 

John Follansbee, John Crouse, Carolyn 

Wallner, Rick Pederson, myself, and al-

ways, Fr. Lance. 

Thank you for your consideration and see 

you in Church! 

Loa Jackson, your Sr. Warden. 

 

 

 

Dear Fellow St. Andrewians, 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who 

came out for our Fall Clean-Up Day on  

Oct. 25th. There was lots of fun & fellow-

ship among the falling leaves. A lot was 

accomplished including window washing, 

people the Israelites was that they were 

not thankful? We are told over and 

over again to be thankful both in the 

Old Testament and in the New Testa-

ment. Is this command given to us be-

cause somehow God needs our thanks?  

No, God wants us to have thankful 

hearts, which are the primary source 

for joy. Do you want to be happy? 

Well, yeah—everyone does, right? If 

you and I want to have joy and happi-

ness, then we need to learn to be 

thankful. And look, we have a whole 

day set aside for that very purpose!  

This month, the Commemoration of 

All Faithful Departed service is on No-

vember 3rd at 11 AM in the Memorial 

Garden. If you have a name you want 

read aloud, please make certain that 

you write the name on the list in the 

Narthex or that you call Trish, the 

church secretary, at 352-683-2010. We 

will also have a Eucharist on Thanks-

giving Day at 10 AM. If you are able to 

come a bit early you will have a perfect 

place and opportunity to be able to 

quietly give thanks to God for his 

blessings to you this past year.  

God is so good to us; he is good to us 

because he loves us. In Ephesians 

chapter 3 St. Paul prays that we would 

have the strength to be able to compre-

hend the love of Christ which sur-

passes knowledge. My prayer for all of 

us this November is that we will learn 

to be more and more thankful to our 

loving Heavenly Father.  

Warmly in Christ, 

Fr. Lance+  

Hello and welcome to fall! Many events 

are happening this fall at St. Andrew’s; 

it’s the place to be! By the time this 

Dear Members & Friends of St. Andrew’s, 

November is a month from the first to 

the last known for giving thanks. On 

November 3rd, we observe the Com-

memoration of All Faithful Departed, 

also known as All Souls’ Day. It is on 

this day we make a point of remember-

ing those who have passed into the 

nearer presence of the Lord. And al-

though we simply say their names in 

the service, it is a time for us to re-

member and be thankful for their lives. 

Typically we remember things about 

their lives when we have funeral ser-

vices, but it is over the days, weeks, 

months and even the years that pass 

that things come to mind about those 

dearly departed. Those memories may 

make us smile, even laugh, or they may 

tug at our hearts. On All Souls’ Day we 

gather those memories up again and 

thank God for letting us have the time 

with our departed loved ones that we 

did.  

And then there is the grand Thanksgiv-

ing Day itself towards the end of the 

month. I suspect that for many of us, 

Thanksgiving Day is a holiday of some 

stress. A big meal is usually prepared. 

For some of us company may be com-

ing or at least family is there. For oth-

ers perhaps there is no one there at 

home anymore, in which case a differ-

ent type of stress is possible. In either 

situation though, Thanksgiving Day 

should be understood as a gift for us. It 

is a day that we have been given to be 

thankful to God for his blessings to us. 

Do you know that in the Bible one of 

the main faults God found with his 

The Tool Kit 
Rick Pederson, Jr. Warden 

Sr. Warden’s Remarks 
Loa Jackson, Sr. Warden 

FROM  

THE  

RECTOR 

Continued on next page ... 
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weeding, gardening, mulching, gutter 

cleanout, repairs, tree branch removal, and 

other miscellaneous grounds maintenance. 

The Altar Guild cleaned our Sanctuary. 

Our Boy Scout troop was a great help, 

and our sexton Tom Beem and helper 

Jennifer donated their time as well. 

Thanks of course to Cheryl the Hot Dog 

Chef who provided a wonderful lunch. 

We are in good shape going into our 

church’s “New Year” which starts Nov. 

30th. 

See you all around our beautiful campus! 

In God’s love, 

Rick 

FRIENDS of the  

LIBRARY 
Submitted by Deb Wilks 
A big welcome to all our St. Andrew’s 

members who were away for the summer, 

it’s good to have you back with us for the 

fall and winter seasons. 

The Friends of the Library held their first 

meeting Tuesday October 14th. We had a 

great turnout and welcomed a potential 

new member. We also had a work time on 

October 21st to catalog and shelve our 

many new books. Our next regular meet-

ing will be held November 11th. 

The book club met after the library meet-

ing to review “Collected Ghost Stories”. 

Susan Villnow gave a great review com-

plete with props and treats, everyone had 

a wonderful time, and this act will be hard 

to follow. We will review “The Writing 

Circle” by Corinne Demas on Nov. 11th. 

Nancy Koehle has graciously agreed to 

write our articles for the Chimes starting in 

November. I would like to give a personal 

thank you from me. All those who would 

like to join our library or book club or 

both, please join us in November for a 

good time: 

 Library Meeting – 12:30 pm  

 Book Club – 1:45 pm  

The Witt Library in Krysher Hall is open Sundays 

before & after worship. During the week the key is in 

the office if the Library door is locked. It contains a 

wonderful collection of books for all ages. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
In September we helped serve the commu-

nity meal for People Helping People at the Sen-

ior Center in Spring Hill.  

On Wed. Oct. 22 parishioner Sylvia Hicks 

came and taught us to tie-dye. We all had a 

great time creating art on t-shirts! 

We’re looking forward to our Trunk or 

Treat on Oct. 29th. We hope you all came 

and enjoyed yourselves, as it will be over by 

the time you read this. 

We have 2 high school students who will be 

team leaders and 7 middle school students 

who will participate in New Beginnings #54 

on Nov. 14 - 16. Thanks to those of you 

who have made donations to help our 

youth make it to this important event. It’s 

not too late if you would like to help spon-

sor a young person. Please make you check 

out to St. Andrew’s with the notation “New  

Beginnings” at the bottom. It costs $100 

per child to attend the retreat. 

New Beginnings is a faith-based weekend 

for young people in grades 6 - 8. The retreat 

is planned and lead by high school students. 

They listen, speak, encourage and challenge 

the middle schoolers to look for God in 

their lives ... and to know that “we are all 

children of God, we are special, we are 

loved, and there is nothing we cannot  

overcome with Christ.” 

Yours in Christ,  

Joanne Lillpopp 

News from the 2014 
Diocesan Convention 
Craig Gates, Barbara Ingram & Betty Jo McCann 

The opportunity 

to worship as a 

large group was a 

rejuvenating ex-

perience. To best 

serve our parish, 

the delegates at-

tended the vari-

ous workshops 

that were offered: 

Insurance covered non-worship activi-

ties including thrift shops, schools, food 

pantries, community meetings, and con-

tractors. Every category does or has 

applied to us. You will be happy to 

know we have been in compliance in 

EVERY area. 

The chancellors reminded us that they 

are our legal advisors, not our lawyers; but 

if we have any legal questions we can go 

to them first. They will advise us on the 

legalities remembering we are a church 

governed by church laws, a non-profit 

organization with specific limitations 

and/or permits, live in Florida and are 

to abide by Florida laws. Their expertise 

allows us to have a comprehensive over-

view. This session went on to discuss in 

more detail by-laws of a congregation. 

This was extremely helpful as it is rec-

Continued from page 1 ... 

Continued on page 6 ... 

Bishop Dabney Smith  
addressing the Convention 

From Top Left: Vonetta Lightburn, Rita Watson-Trapp, Kevina Trapp, Corey Fitch, Michelle Traudt, Justin 
Lightburn, Courtney Traudt, Izzy Traudt, Gabe Lightburn, Sammy Traudt & Cierra Fitch 
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Bible  

Study 

Bible studies with Fr. Lance are on 

Wednesdays at 1:30 pm & 6 pm in the 

Library. We are doing a Bible survey 

that is covering every book of the Bible. 

Please join us.  

Adult  
Formation 
Classes meet Saturdays at 5 pm and 

Sundays at 9:15 am. Classes run 45 

minutes and cover topics dealing with 

our liturgy and Anglican heritage.  

Inquirers Classes 
For those interested in becom-

ing members of St. Andrew’s. 

This 4 to 5 week class covers what Epis-

copalians; our traditions and why we 

observe them; and what is expected of 

members. A great class for those new to 

the Episcopal Church and those uncer-

tain what “we” really believe and why 

“we” do what we do. Speak to Fr. Lance 

or watch your weekly bulletin and/or The 

Parish Chimes for announcements. 

Sunday 

School 
Our wonderful group continues to meet 

every Sunday at 10:15 am. You are al-

ways welcome to drop in and join our 

discussions about the Bible, our church, 

and our lives from day to day. Input 

comes from every one there! 

                  —Susan Villnow, Director 

The ladies of the Daughters 

of the King meet on the 

Second Saturday of the 

month at 10:30 am in the 

Library. Our primary goals are prayer, 

service and evangelism. We pray for the 

church and its members, the country, 

and whatever concerns we have. Come 

see what we’re all about. Call Betty  

Audette at 352-683-2045. 

Order of  
St. Luke 

During each service you will 

find members of The Order of 

Saint Luke in the rear of the 

church as you leave the communion rail. 

They are there to anoint and give prayers 

for healing. 

The next meeting of The Order of Saint 

Luke is Sunday, October 19th at 12:30pm in 

the Krysher Hall Library. 

If you are interested in joining The Order 

of Saint Luke, please contact Susan Bruno, 

Convener, at 352-686-4602 or Father Lance 

at 352-683-2010. 

Altar Guild 
Have you seen the calendar? It 

is almost the holidays again. 

Time is passing so quickly. Our 

Altar Guild ladies are doing well 

and we all would like to invite anyone Male 

or Female to join our group. I have ordered 

our Christmas flowers and am thinking 

about the decorations we have for our 

church – it seems we just took them down. 

Hope everyone is have a great fall.  

—Gail Niedurny, Altar Guild Director 

Pastoral Care Ministry 
We bring the presence of Christ to the 

homebound, hospitalized, and those in 

rehab or extended care facilities. Holy 

Communion and Anointing for 

Healing are offered. 

Visits may include bringing altar flowers, 

bulletins, newsletters, cards, small gifts, 

prayer and a short friendly visit. We meet bi

-monthly during the church year. 

Training and screening are required. Call 

Janet Crisfield at 352-796-9389 or Fr. Lance 

in the church office. If you need or know 

of a parishioner that could benefit from 

this ministry please call the office. 

CHRISTIAN FORMATION, EDUCATION & MINISTRY 
Christian formation and education is a life-long process and is offered in the Anglican tradition of seeking the truth as it 

is presented to us from the Holy Scriptures and the Book of Common Prayer. You are always invited to become involved 

in and to make use of St. Andrew’s many ministries. 

Heartline Ministry  

“Heartline” helps parishioners 

who need a ride to a doctor, 

rehab, etc.  

If you need a ride, call Rick 

Pederson at (352) 650-4640. If you drive & 

can help (even once!), give Rick your name & 

number so he can call when he needs you. 

Music Ministry 
Jody Bowes, Minister of Music 

Sanctuary Choir sings Sundays Sept. thru 

May at the 10:30 am service. Rehearsals are 

Thursday at 6:15 pm. All who love to sing 

are welcome, no experience necessary! 

Cantata Choir sings periodically throughout 

the year. Rehearsals are Thursdays at  

5:15 pm. Ability to read music is required. 

Praise & Worship Band provides Contem-

porary Christian music at special services. 

Rehearses are Wednesdays at 7 pm. If you 

play an instrument or love to sing this music, 

talk to Jody Bowes. 

Instrumental/Vocal Soloists are always 

welcome. Speak to Jody, leave a message  

at the office, or email her anytime at  

JBowes001@aol.com. 

Prayer Network 
To request prayers for those in 

need of prayer within and beyond 

our parish community, please send prayer  

requests to: thewallners@hotmail.com 

GriefShare, DivorceCare 
& Recovery 
 

Grief, Divorce and Recovery support is 

available. Call church the office for meeting 

information. We will help you find resources 

to aid in your journey from sadness to joy! 

DivorceCare meets every Thursday  

evening at 7 pm in classroom 7 behind  

St. Frances Cabrini Church on Mariner  

Blvd. Contact Susan Bruno, Facilitator,  

at 352-686-4602 for more information. 

You are 

not alone 

mailto:Thewallners@hotmail.com


EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = Grief Share 

HE = Holy Eucharist 
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquiry 
YM = Youth Ministry 

NOVEMBER Birthdays 

7 Mary & Robert Ward 

12 Carolyn & James Hearns 

20 Carla & Dave Newman 

22 Mary & Terence Fulham 

23 Betty & Robert Tober 

25 Paula & Larry Harrelson 

29 Norma & Lou Clifton  

12 Fred Lewis 

13 Eileen Stone 
 Trish Gardner 
 Geddy Emerson 

14 Marjorie Convery 

15 Paul Herold 
 Harry Calderbank 
 Michelle Traudt 

16 Charlene Fales 

17 Carolyn Hearns 
 Brandon Bethoney 

18 Hailey Anderson 

1 Clair Eriksen 
 Terence Fulham 

2 Suzanne Hagan 
 Linda Magee 

3 Maurice Stewart 
 Sal Mendoza 
 Olivia Gustafson 

4 Adele Ruggiero 
 Carol Fuller 

6 Pete Jackson 

7 Reg Williams 
 Lou Clifton 

11 Nellie James 

19 Dennis Crisfield 

22 Joseph Frederick 

23 Ralph Guyadeen 

24 Pat Trama 

25 Nancy Koehle 
 Pat Spencer 

27 Rosamond Stewart 
 Linda Kline 

28 Gary Emerson 

30 Robert Mohl 
 Robert Lee 
 Jaymie Jean Short 

   NOV. Anniversaries 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     
 

  1 

4 pm HE II 

5 pm AF (L) 

2 

8am HE II 
9:15 AF (L) 
10:15 SS (KH) 
10:30 HE II 

3  

11 am  
Service of 
Remembrance 
in Memorial  
    Garden 

4 

 
 
 

5 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Group: 
           Game Night 

6 

4 pm Salishan 

4 pm Backpacks 

5:15 pm Cantata Choir 

6:15 pm Sanctuary Chr 

7 

Office 
Closed 

8 
10:30am DOK 

11 am Requiem 
  Service for  
       Joe Marion 

4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (L) 

9 
8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

3pm Atria Evergreen 
          Woods 

10 11 

 
 

Thrift Shop  
Bag Sale 

12:30pm FOL 

12 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Group: 
           Faith & Mission 

13 

4 pm Backpacks 

5:15 pm Cantata Choir 

6:15 pm Sanctuary Chr 

14 

Office 
Closed 

15 

4 pm HE II 

5 pm AF (L) 

16 

8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

17 

 

18 

 

6:15pm  
  Vestry Mtg 

19 

10 am  HE II / Healing 
Prayers 

1:30/6 pm Bible Study 
6 pm Youth Group: 
           Music Night 

20 

4 pm Backpacks 

5:15 pm Cantata Choir 

6:15 pm Sanctuary Chr 

21 

Office 
Closed 

22 

 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (L) 

23 
8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

24 

 

25 

 

26 
10 am  HE II / Healing 

Prayers 

12 pm Pastoral Care 

[No Bible Studies or 
Youth Group today] 

27 

10 am Thanksgiving 
             Day Service 

28 

Office 
Closed 

29 

30 
8am HE II 

9:15 AF (L) 

10:15 SS (KH) 

10:30 HE II 

      

LOCATION KEY 

C  = Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 

Boy  
Scout  

WREATH 
SALE 
After 

Church 

2
0

1
4
 

Office Closed—
Veteran’s Day 

KH = Krysher Hall 
 L = Library 
T/S = Thrift Shop 



DEATHS Sept. Carol Armitage 
  Bill Turner 
  Joan S. Vollmer 
  Joe Marion 

FUNERALS Sept.  Bill Turner 
  Joan S. Vollmer 

 Oct. Carol Armitage 
  Ruth Rubino 

TRANSFER IN Oct.  Charles Allen 
  Clayton Lindsey 

Parish Register 

COFFEE HOUR HOSTING: Have you signed-up for a 

Sunday in November or December? If you have not, could 
you please do so? We would like to taste your favorite 

fare. Remember you don’t have to make a big spread 

(cheese & crackers, some fruit). If you need help let me 
know. Please keep in mind our diabetic parishioners. I 

can be reached at 352-410-7334. Christ be with you, Bar-

bara Ingram 

BEREAVEMENT: Our bereavement ministry serves all 

our members of our parish in time of grief. We prepare a 
solemn and beautiful reception with the help of some of 

our devoted Church members. For those who have lost a 

loved one and would like a reception in the Parish Hall, 

could call the Church office (352-683-2010) or speak to 
Father Lance. 

We give honor to our Christian Brothers and Sisters who 
have passed through this pilgrim journey to their heav-

enly home. 

Barbara Ingram 

November Lectionary 
Nov. 2 

21st Sun. after Pentecost 

Micah 3:5-12 
Psalm 43 
1 Thessalonians 2:9-13 
Matthew 23:1-12 

Nov. 9 
22nd Sun. after Pentecost 

Amos 5:18-24 
Psalm 70  
1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 
Matthew 25:1-13 

Nov. 16 
23rd Sun. after Pentecost 

Zephaniah 1:7, 12-18 
Psalm 90:1-8, (9-11), 12 

1 Thessalonians 5:1-11 
Matthew 25:14-30 

Nov. 23 
Last Sun. after Pentecost: 
Christ the King 

Ezekiel 34:11-16, 20-24 
Psalm 95:1-7a 
Ephesians 1:15-23 
Matthew 25:31-46 

Nov. 30 
First Sunday of Advent 

Isaiah 64:1-9 
Psalm 80:1-7, 16-18 
1 Corinthians 1:3-9 
Mark 13:24-37 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Mon. Nov. 3    Service of Remembrance 
            11 am In the Memorial Garden 

Sat. Nov. 8   Requiem Service for  

 Joe Marion at 11 am 
            Reception follows in Krysher Parish Hall 

Fri.–Sun. Nov. 14–16  New Beginnings 

     Youth Retreat at Dayspring Conference Ctr 

The Backpack Blessings 

team is in need of some-

one to help out for about 

one half-hour each week. 

At the present time we do 

not have anyone to deliver 

the backpacks to Spring 

Hill Elementary School. 

We have had very faithful people helping us for 

the past few years, but due to the illness of one 

and the loss of another of our members, we are 

asking for YOUR help. Can you spare 30 minutes 

of your time each week to help feed approxi-

mately 50 children over the weekend? 

We will be so grateful for your help. Either call 

the church office at 352-683-2010 or Carolyn and 

Ludwig Wallner at 727-869-1964, or e-mail us at 

Thewallners@hotmail.com. 

Thank you so much. 

Ludwig and Carolyn Wallner  

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp26_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp26_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp26_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp26_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp27_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp27_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp27_RCL.html#response2b
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp27_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp27_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp28_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp28_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp28_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp28_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp28_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp29_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp29_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp29_RCL.html#reading
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp29_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp29_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearA_RCL/Pentecost/AProp29_RCL.html#GOSPEL
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Advent/BAdv1_RCL.html
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Advent/BAdv1_RCL.html#OLDTEST
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Advent/BAdv1_RCL.html#PSALM
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Advent/BAdv1_RCL.html#EPISTLE
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Advent/BAdv1_RCL.html#GOSPEL
mailto:Thewallners@hotmail.com
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ever a smiling face. It seems as if the joy 

of worship is missing; however due to 

advanced age and pain it is hardly ex-

pected to see much cheer. We have to 

overcome this weariness and burnt out 

feeling among us. In the Church every 

one should be overflowing with Joy, to 

restore healing in our lives. A demon-

stration was given to show the call of the 

church to the call of duty: We are like 

empty bottles doing nothing. Add a little 

water, it just sits there. Add a little Joy 

detergent, the Joy water begins to flow 

open the bottle and our JOY OVER-

FLOWS. As Christians, this is what our 

lives are supposed to be. “The Joy of the 

Lord is our strength.” John15: 11 

Anti Racism issues –The war on Ra-

cism continues. Some sections of society 

think they are singled out more than 

others for discrimination. Young inner-

city teens and youths in general feel 

trapped in never-ending poverty and 

crime. What can the Church do? We as 

the body of the Church should unite 

together and address these issues. We 

need the Church to stand up for what is 

right and what is wrong. Too often we 

hear the Church isn’t doing anything. 

Convention business: As always the 

Bishop’s address was enlightening. He 

reviewed his goals from the 2013 conven-

tion and brought us up to date on his pro-

gress. This will be covered in more detail 

in the upcoming Southern Cross magazine. 

Continued from page 2 ... 

ommended that a parish review/revise 

by-laws upon installing a new rector or 

every 5-7 years, whichever comes first. 

Anti-racism presented many areas in 

today’s world where racism is evident. 

The attendees of this workshop ex-

panded some of the ideas to a broader 

sense, i.e., stereotyping people. Although 

your delegates did not feel this is an is-

sue at St Andrew’s, it is good to be 

aware. 

Safeguarding God’s Children training 

has been streamlined to be completed in 

less than 4 hours. It has been enhanced 

to include how to identify possible abus-

ers and the methods they use to find 

their victims. It still includes the pitfalls 

of child and elder abuse and how to in-

sure we recognize these. 

The web workshop was very informa-

tive, encouraging us to switch our parish 

website from Digital Faith to Word Press. 

We are looking into making this move. 

Healthy Churches Creating Healthy 

People - In every way we should assist 

in helping each other make healthy 

choices – not just on Sundays, but 

throughout the week. This should be 

especially important for young people 

and teens who need adult guidance in 

order to stay out of trouble, and not 

bow to peer pressure. 

Healing Ministry Restoring Joy - In 

an aging congregation there is hardly 

The only resolution to be voted upon was 

to bring Canon XIX into compliance with 

Article V, Section 5 of the Constitution of 

the Diocese. Basically it was electing peo-

ple to serve in an organization within the 

Diocese. The canon references serving on 

the board of Bishop Gray Inn while the 

constitution article references serving as 

trustees of the University of the South. 

Resolution to bring our canons into com-

pliance with constitution passed. 

Budget was passed. The asking from Dio-

cese will be 10% of our 2013 operating 

budget ($31,411) and Capital asking will be 

10% of our 2013 capital budget ($375). 

You will see these figures in our 2015 

budget. 

Fr Lance was elected to the Standing 

Committee. This is a council that advises 

the bishop. In certain circumstances, the 

Standing Committee is the ecclesiastical 

authority of the Diocese of Southwestern 

Florida in the absence of the bishop. The 

Standing Committee is involved in a num-

ber of matters including church indebted-

ness and ordination. Standing Committee 

members serve three-year terms, and may 

not serve more than two consecutive 

terms. An election to fill an unexpired term 

is counted as a full term. 

MUSIC NOTES 
Jody Bowes, Minister of Music 
We are having a wonderful time rehearsing 

with our new praise and worship band! If 

you’d like to join us, we rehearse on Satur-

days at 1 pm and Wednesdays at 7 pm. 

Thanks to all who attended our “Singing 

101” workshop. We had a good mix of 

attendees from pre-teen to adult, from new 

to experienced singers. I’ve received lots of 

positive feedback and hope to do other 

half-day seminars in the future. If you have 

a musical seminar topic you’d like to see at 

St. Andrew’s, let me know. Your input is 

always appreciated! 

Cantata Choir rehearsals have now 

been moved to Wednesdays at 5:15 pm. 

Hopefully this day & time will work for 

everyone. Rehearsals are for one hour only. 

If you read music and enjoy a challenge, 

give this group a try! 

Mr. Kevin Fitzgerald, The Rev. Cesar Olivero, Mr. Dominick Maldonado, Mr. Wayne Ford, The Very Rev. 
Fredrick Robinson, The Rev. Lance Wallace, The Rev. Chip Connelly, Very Rev. Doug Scharf. 

STANDING COMMITTEE: The Very Rev. Doug F. Scharf, President [2015 – 2nd term]; Mr. Kevin M. 
Fitzgerald, Vice President [2015 – 1st term]; The Rev. Cesar Olivero, Recording Sec. [2015 – 1st 

term]; Presbyters: The Rev. Chip Connelly [2017 - 1st Term], The Rev. Lance Wallace [2017 - 1st 

term], The Very Rev. Fredrick A. Robinson [2016 – 1st term]; Lay Members: Mr. Wayne Ford [2016 – 

2nd term], Ms. Glenna M. Hileman [2016 - 1st term], Mr. Dominick Maldonado [2017 - 1st term]. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT  

As of September 30, 2014 

John Follansbee, Treasurer 

 September                   YTD  2014 Budget 

Revenues      

    Core Church 19,317.40  227,117.23  313,031.00 

    Thrift Shop 5,062.63  43,072.67  68,500.00  

Total Revenues $24,380.03   $270,189.90   $381,531.00 
      

Expenses      

      Core Church 29,125.22  235,114.19  353,512.17  

      Thrift Shop 830.36  9,104.30  17,670.00  

Total Expenses $29,955.58   $244,218.49  $371,182.17  
      

Net Gain/Loss      

    Core church (9,807.82)  (7,996.96)  (40,481.17) 

     Thrift Shop 4,232.27  33,968.37  50,830.00 

Total Net Gain/Loss $(5,575.55)  $25,971.41   $10,348.83 
      

Investments    Bank Accounts   

    SSGA $104,836.12 
 

Sun Trust   

    Alliance Bernstein 30,881.13  Unrestricted  $20,933.05 

     CD 5,000.00   Restricted  164,968.36 

      Wells Fargo 410.11   Discretionary   923.27  

Total $141,127.36   Total  $186,824.68 
      

Diocesan Loan Balance $104,697.16     

      

ATTENDANCE for September 2014 

  

Sat 
4 pm 

Sun  
8 am 

Sun 
10:30  

Weekly 
Totals 

      

Sept. 6/7 51 28 134   213 

Sept. 13/14 55 28 140  223 

Sept. 20/21 42 26 150  218 

Sept. 27/28 37 29 109  175 
      

Avg. Attendance 46 28 133   207 

New Year’s Resolutions   
The church year begins with Advent, which this 

year is Sunday, Nov 30th. Can’t sing? Can’t 

teach Sunday School anymore? Don’t feel you 

can commit to full time service? Have we got a deal for 

you! There are several ministries that only take a few extra 

minutes of your time when you’re already at church. What 

are they? How much time or talent will it take? Keep read-

ing. If interested or want more details call the person 

listed for additional information. 

Greeter – come to church a few minutes early, greet peo-

ple as they arrive, hand out service bulletins, bring the 

bread and wine forward during the service. Call Ester 

Marion at 352-596-5870. 

Continued on back cover ... 



Parish Office Hours 
Monday–Thursday  9 am – 2 pm 
Closed Friday 
Tel 352.683.2010 / Fax 352.686.0299 
Email   schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 

Website standrewschurch.dioswfl.org  

Mailing Address PO Box 5026 
  Spring Hill FL 34611 
The Parish Chimes Editor  Jody Bowes 
     Email  jbowes001@aol.com 

Diocese Website www.episcopalswfl.org 

Worship & Formation Schedule 
Saturday 4:00 pm Holy Eucharist 
  5:00 am Adult Formation Class 

Second Sat. 10:30 am Daughters of the King 

Sunday 8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite II 

  9:15 am Adult Formation Class 

  10:00 am Youth Inquirers’ Class 

  10:15 am Sunday School 

  10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rite II 

Nursery available Sundays 10:00 am—Noon 

Third Sun. 12:30 pm Order of St. Luke (Sep-Jun) 

Second Tues. 12 noon Friends of The Library & 

   Book Club (Oct—Apr) 

Wednesday 10:00 am Holy Eucharist II &  
   Healing Prayers 
  1:30 pm Bible Study (Sep—May) 
  6:00 pm Youth Ministry (Sep—May) 
  6:00 pm Bible Study (Sep—May) 
  7:00 pm Praise & Worship Band Reh,  

Thursday 5:15 pm Cantata Choir Rehearsal 
  6:15 pm Sanctuary Choir (Aug—May) 

Grief, Divorce and Recovery support is available.  
Please call us for current meeting schedules. 

The Rev. Lance Wallace, Rector 
Cell: 352-515-8657 
Email: Fr.Lwallace@gmail.com 

2301 
Deltona 

Boulevard 

Spring Hill 
FL 

34606 

2301 Deltona Blvd., Spring Hill, FL 34606 
352-686-1114 

Rich Kovacs, Mgr/Dick Ammen, Asst Mgr 

 
       My Dear St. Andrew’s Friends, 

  My sorrowful heart has been brightened by the immeasurable    

outpouring of love, caring, and encouragement that I have received 

from so many of you as you learned of Joe’s passing. Your cards con-

tinue to pile up, and I will share all of them with his family. 

As you have read, the celebration of Joe’s life will take place on Satur-

day, November 8 at 11 am in the sanctuary, with interment in the Me-

morial Garden, followed by a reception in the Fellowship Hall. 

Joe’s family and I look forward to hearing some of your favorite 

memories of Joe during our time together at the reception. 

Thank you again for all your support at this difficult time. 

Ester Marion 

DON’T FORGET !  

Boy Scout Troop #433 is hosting a wreath 

sale following the 10:30am service on . . . 

Holiday 
Wreath  

Sale 

Sunday, November 2nd
 

Wreaths are fresh, 

green & direct 

from Minnesota. 

Please provide 

payment when 

placing order.  

Please “LIKE” us on Facebook:  St. Andrew's 

Episcopal Church, Spring Hill, FL 

Usher – at the service you normally attend greet people as they arrive, 

count the attendees, pass the collection plates, stay a few minutes 

after the service to pick up papers left in pews. Call Paul Popalis for 

more details at 727-534-1021. 

Altar Guild – Each service is supported by this ministry. On Saturday 

morning the team on duty does a brief cleanup of the sanctuary.  

For each service the vessels for communion are placed on the altar, 

removed and cleaned after service, and linens laundered. This  

requires 2 Saturday morning and 2 service times time every two 

months. Interested parties would be working with seasoned altar 

guild persons. Call Gail Niedurny for more details at 352-686-0808. 

L.E.M. (Lay Eucharist Ministers) – the persons assisting Fr. Lance in the 

services. Duties include reading the First and/or Second Lesson, lead-

ing the Psalm and/or the Prayers of the People, and being a Chalice 

bearer (distributing the wine to the people at Communion). For more 

information regarding instructions and licensing, call Fr. Lance at the 

church office at 352-683-2010.  

Continued from page 7 ... 
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